
 
Technical Group June 11, 2009 Recommendation for Permanent Monitoring 

Stations for the Lower Owens River Project 
 
As required by the Superior Court of California Stipulation & Order for Case No. 
S1CVCV01-29768, the Los Angeles Department of Water & Power is posting its 
understanding of a June 11, 2009 Inyo County/Los Angeles Department of Water 
& Power Technical Group final action pertaining to the Lower Owen River Project 
(LORP). The Technical Group agreed to make the following recommendation to 
the Inyo County/Los Angeles Standing Committee: 
 
Recommendations for LORP permanent flow measuring stations 
Having reviewed the MOU consultant’s recommendations and analysis by staff, 
the Technical Group recommends that the following stations be maintained as 
permanent flow measurement stations: 
 
Intake Control Structure 
Mazourka Canyon Road 
Reinhackle 
Pumpback Station outlet pipe 
Langemann Gate at the Pumpback Station 
Spillway Weir at the Pumpback Station 
 
Existing measuring stations that are not designated as permanent stations will be 
discontinued except for the existing staff gages which will remain in place. 
 


